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Calendar 
September  
 
5   Labor Day field trip to Conestoga Lake (page 2) 
6   Board Meeting, Wachiska office, 7:00 p.m. 
8   Deadline for ordering birdseed - orders and    
    payment  must be postmarked by today 
8   General Meeting, “Wet Feathers! A Nebraska River  

   Roundup,” by Duane Hovorka, Union College   

15   Newsletter deadline, Wachiska office, 5:00 p.m. 
19   Conservation Committee, Wachiska office, 5:30 p.m. 
22   Legislation Committee, DaVinci’s, 11th & G, 6:00 p.m. 
23/24       Combined Birdseed Sale/Garage Sale (pages 2, 5-6) 
NO Education Committee meeting this month due to holiday 
 
October 
13  General Meeting talk by Cathy Zapotocny,  
  NOAA/National Weather Service    

General Meeting — Thursday, September 8, 7:00 p.m., Union College Dick Auditorium, 3800 South 48th Street, Lincoln 

N ebraska rivers provide 
habitat for many of our 
state’s birds. The 

September general meeting 
program will highlight the 
challenges and possible solutions 
facing Nebraska’s Platte, 
Missouri, and Niobrara rivers. 
 
The Platte River provides critical 
habitat for migrating whooping 
cranes and sandhill cranes. 
Cranes roost at night on the 
sandbars in the Platte’s wide, 
braided sandy channel. Interior least terns and piping plovers 
build nests on those same sandbars in the summer. Flows in the 
Central Platte have dropped to about one-third of their historic 
volume, shrinking the habitat available.  
 
The Platte River Recovery Program is a basin-wide, long-term 
effort to protect river flows and provide habitat for terns, 
plovers, and whooping cranes. The Program’s governance 

committee is considering whether to extend the program for 
another 10-13 years, and the decision will have an impact on 
cranes and other migrating birds for generations to come. 
 
The Missouri River hosts ducks, geese, and other waterfowl on 
their migratory journey. Plovers and terns use the sandbars in 
the river for summer nesting. Bald eagles from Canada spend the 
winter along its open waters. 
 
Before a century-long effort to straighten and strangle the river, 
the Missouri looked much like the Platte, with wide, braided 
sandy channels that shifted across the floodplain. Today, the 
river’s flows are rigidly controlled by the Army Corps of 
Engineers, which manages huge dams upstream. The Corps is 
considering options to address the needs of the rare birds that 
depend on the Missouri, but none of the alternatives may be 
strong enough to protect our feathered friends. 
 
Niobrara River sandbars also provide habitat for whooping 
cranes, terns, and plovers. The Fort Niobrara National Wildlife 
Refuge is known for its bison and elk herds, but it was originally 
established as a preserve and breeding ground for native birds.  
 
Summer flows in the Niobrara have dropped as a result of 
irrigation upstream. An innovative plan to buy a small dam with 
a big old water right presents an opportunity to protect flows for 
future generations of people and wildlife, but will it work? 
 
Duane Hovorka was born and raised in Lincoln and earned a BA 
in political science from UNL. He joined the Nebraska Wildlife 
Federation in 1992 and served as president from 1994 to 1997. 
Duane spent 10 years helping to negotiate the Platte River 
Recovery Program. He has received numerous accolades in his 
career including Wachiska Audubon’s 2012 Earthkeeper Award.  
 
Join Wachiska on Thursday, September 8, at 7:00 p.m. for this 
free public presentation in the Union College Dick Auditorium, 
3800 South 48th Street in Lincoln. Free parking is available on 
48th Street and in the church parking lots. Look for Audubon 
signs on the doors. There is a ramp at the east entrance and an 
elevator inside. Refreshments will be served following the talk. 

Wet Feathers! A Nebraska River Roundup 
  by Duane Hovorka, Executive Director, Nebraska Wildlife Federation 

Duane Hovorka 
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Field Trip 
           by John Carlini, Field Trip Chair 

Labor Day Labor of Love 
 
Identifying shorebirds during fall migration has its challenges 
but also its rewards. Immature and nondescript plumages can 
be difficult to sort out, and often their distant proximity doesn't 
help this tough work. A shorebird outing to Conestoga Lake 
State Recreation Area will give birders an opportunity to join 
forces while we scrutinize the peeps foraging along the 
mudflats. It's possible there may also be some larger shorebirds 
present like yellowlegs or godwits. The lake is currently being 
kept at a low water level for renovation which creates an 
attractive rest stop for migrants. 
 
We'll meet at 10:30 a.m. on Monday, September 5 (Labor Day), 
in the Wachiska office parking lot in Lincoln at 4547 Calvert 
Street. Suggested items to bring include water bottle, insect 
repellent, and binoculars and scope if you have them. 
Conestoga Lake SRA is located about five miles west of Lincoln, 
and we should arrive on the north side of the lake by the boat 
ramp shortly before 11:00 a.m. for anyone preferring to meet 
up with the group there. A vehicle entry permit is required, and 
a day pass is available for $5. The public is welcome. If you have 
questions, call John at 402-475-7275. 
 
 

Fall Birdseed Sale to Include Garage Sale 
by Arlys Reitan, Office Administrator 

 
Wachiska is trying something new this fall. We are combining 
the usual Fall Birdseed Sale with a garage sale at the same time 
and location. Thanks to Elizabeth and Daniel Nelson for 
providing their commercial building as our venue (see address 
below). 
 
Birdseed Sale - See pages 5 and 6 of this issue for the birdseed 
order form which can also be found on our website. Orders with 
payment must be back in the Wachiska office by Thursday, 
September 8. Idea—bring your order to the general meeting 
and save a stamp! Distribution will take place on Friday and 
Saturday, September 23-24, 9:00 a.m.– 4:00 p.m. at the same 
location as last year, the northwest corner of 14th and 
Arapahoe streets (between Van Dorn Street and Highway 2).  
 
Garage Sale - It’s been over 12 years since the chapter had a 
garage sale. Members tell us their basements and garages are 
full! Well, anyway, I’ve set a personal goal of selling $1,000 
worth of “good junk” during this sale. Please don’t let me down. 
Elizabeth is willing to accept contributed sale items September 
18-22. Call 402-770-3485 to make arrangements to drop things 
off at her home. She can help you decide if larger items should 
be brought to the offsite garage.  

(continued on page 3) 

Spring Fundraisers Advance Wachiska’s Goals 
by Tim Knott, Birdathon Chair  

and Arlys Reitan, Office Administrator 
  
This was a banner year for Wachiska during the Give to Lincoln 
Day fundraiser the end of May. Due to several extra thoughtful 
donors, Wachiska’s total came to $25,290. Since this event falls 
during the time of our annual Birdathon fundraiser, it gives our 
members and donors an opportunity to choose how they want 
to support the chapter. Traditional Birdathon contributions 
arrive year-round, so that total is changing. The list below is 
inclusive of both activities as of August 23. 
 
Thank you one and all for your help in keeping Wachiska alive 
and well and working into the next year to provide nature 
conservation programs, field trips, legislative support, as well as 
our newsletter and office operations. 
 
Once again, the following list represents donors to both events: 

Aden, Nancy   
Allington, Margaret 
Althouse, Raymond & Judy 
Andelt, Frank & Jeanne  
Anderson, Dale & Marjorie 
Anderson, Joan 
Anderson, Larry & Shirley 
Angle, Larry & Kendra 
Apel, Larry & Carolyn 
Athey, Jane 
Bangert, Terri & Randal 
Barger, Randy & Pam 
Barnhouse, Dave & Marti 
Bartels, Diane  
Barton, Mary  
Bastron, Linda & Sherm 
Beam, Betty & Arlen 
Becwar, Jennifer 
Bentz, Cara & Cal 
Boisclair, Ann 
Boyum, Honey Lou  
Braziel, Leona & Bryson 
Brehm, Lynne  
Brendle, Marilyn 
Brey, Philip & Anna 
Brohman, Mark  
Brooke, Kate & Robert 
Brown, David 
Brown, Linda R. 
Bryson, Lynda 
Bump, Ronald 
Burch, Jan & Jim 
Burrow, Mary 
Campbell, Doug & Mary 
Campbell, Kathryn 
Caplinger, Margaret 
Carlini, John & Shari Schwartz  
Carr Jr., Thomas  
Case, Ron & Karen 

Christensen, Wes & Carol 
Closter, Carole  
Cloyd, Stephen 
Cochran, Cindy & Dave 
Cole, Pat  
Condon, Shirley  
Cook, Jim & Judy 
Cox, Geraldine 
Coyne, Lelia 
Dasenbrock, Bud & Betty 
Davis, Christine Starr  
DeKalb, Mike & Donna 
Delozier, Duane & Alyce 
DeVries, Wilfred & Audrey 
Dietrich, John  
Dietrich, Kirk & Joan 
Dietz, Elizabeth & Mark 
Dill, Clifford  
Diller, Robert 
Dimon, Gerald & Karen 
DiPaolo, Donna  
Dohner, Dennis & Stephanie  
Dubinsky, Sarge & Gayle 
Dupuis, Mary & Frank  
Dwyer, Sue & Matt  
Eager, Jack 
Ehlers, Roger & Janet 
Einemann, Larry  
Eischeid, John & Martha 
Eldridge, Cheryl & Franklin 
Engle, Shirley 
Fletcher, Peg & Larry   
Fredrickson, Karl & Mary Lou 
Fredrickson, Linnea 
Fredrickson, Bob & Jane 
Furman, Nancy 
Gardels, Doug  
Gardner, Wanda  
Garthright, Bill  
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(continued from page 2) 

Garver, Rachel  
Gauger, Jan 
Geisel, Colleen  
Gifford, Annette 
Golden, Jocelyn  
Gordon, Mary 
Gray Jr., Dick 
Green, Alyce  
Grew, Priscilla & Ed 
Griswold, Ruth & Norm 
Groenewold, Mike & Shauna 
Haake, Roger  
Hackley, Pat 
Hamer, Nancy 
Hancock, Robert & Mary 
Hansen, Twyla & Tom         
Harb, Fred & Joyce 
Hartmann, Klaus 
Harvey, Joan  
Hass, Wilbur & Sarah 
Haszard, Laurie & Jim 
Heafer, Harry & Karen 
Hedrick, Clarice 
Heinisch, Steven & Rosemarie 
Hejl, Kathleen & Gary 
Helton, Linda 
Helzer, Linda & Norm  
Herman, Jacqui 
Herzinger, Sandra 
Hier, Rod & Pat 
Hike, Robert 
Hillegass, Linda & Jim McKee 
Hillhouse, Heidi  
Hinnah, Nancy & Dan 
Hodges, Christine  
Hollestelle, Cliff 
Holt, Jane & Mark 
Homolka, Judy 
Howell, Daniel & Mary 
Howell, Sarah 
Hunsberger, Debbie 
Jackson, Betty 
James, John & Jayne 
Jarvi, Esa & Edith Matteson  
Jens, Jeff 
Johnson, Kile & Virginia 
Johnson, Ron J.   
Jones, Gladys 
Joy, Susan 
Kaul, Bob & Martha 
Kennedy, Bruce & Marge 
Kern, Jeanne & Rich 
Kiefer, Thomas 
King, Mary & Jim  
Kirst, Ingrid  
Knaak, Melvin 
Knott, Tim  
Knudsen, June 

Kohles, Derald 
Konig, Paul & Marcella 
Lastoka, Laddie 
Leger, Daniel  
Lidolph, Twyla 
Lien, Lucy  
Link, Peggy  
Loos, Carol  
Luebbe, Peggy  
Luttich, Stu 
MacDowell, Jon 
Maly, George & Cindy 
Manglitz, Marge  
Maslowski, Linda & Pete  
McMillan, George  
McNabb, Marilyn  
McQuistan, Robert & Karen 
Meints, Edith 
Mendenhall, Arnold & Agnes 
Mesner, William & Lillian 
Messenger, Karen & Charles 
Mientka, Gretel  
Miller, Margaret 
Miller, Roger 
Moncure, Cheryl  
Morrow, Thomas & Anne 
Myers, David & Ann 
Myers, Virginia 
Narveson, Robert & Phyllis  
Neid, Jim & Patty 
Nelson, Elizabeth & Daniel  
Nelson, Jami 
Nelson, Marilyn  
Niebuhr, Phyllis & Larry 
Nissen, Jim 
Norsworthy, James & Virginia 
Parsons, Kris 
Pepperl, Don & Joanne  
Petersen, Gary & Allison 
Petersen, Gene  
Petr, Jerry & Mary Ann 
Pipher, Mary & Jim    
Pokorny, Gale & Julie 
Poppe, Gerald & Lois 
Pruess, Neva & Ken 
Radu, Petronela & Mikil Foss 
Rakes, Nancy 
Reagan, Phyllis  
Reeder, Margaret 
Reinhardt, Richard & Pamela 
Reinkordt, Jane & Peter  
Reitan, Ken & Arlys 
Rethmeier, George “Ted” 
Rice, Juanita 
Riddell, Carolyn & Bruce 
Rieke, Carolyn & Bernie 
Rousek, Ernie & Audrey 
Rumbaugh, Melvin & Annabelle 
Rutan, Cindy & Dean Cole       

Safranek, Betty  
Saiser, Don & Marge 
Samson, Sue 
Schachtman, Daniel  
Schied, Suzanne 
Schleicher, Starla & Scott 
Schmidt, Arnold & Marjorie 
Sebek, David 
Seth, Becky & Sharad  
Shavlik, Stanley & Jean 
Shea, Patrick & Elizabeth   
Sheehan, Will  
Sitaram, Jaswal  
Smith, Judith  
Smith, Roxanne 
Snyder, Ruth 
Sommerich, Chris & Vicki 
Sorensen, Nancy 
Sperling, Maureen 
Stentz, Terry & Christie 
 Hobensack 
Stewart, Carol 
Stock Seed Farm 
Straus, Barbara   
Stuckey, Dennis & Nancy 
Sullivan, Linda 
Sward, Clare & Bobbie 
Taylor, David & Lorraine Leiser 

Thelen, Steven & Janis 
Thiele, Joanne 
Thody, Chris & Tyler 
Thuman, Kathleen  
Timm, Delmar & Alice  
Truax, Sam & Ida 
Vannier, Lyle & Joyce  
Vannier, Verjean  
Vidaver, Anne  
Vlasak, Clarence  
Vodehnal, Dennis & Betty 
Voorhies, Michael & Jane 
Walter, Katherine  
Wendorff, Bruce  
White, Robert 
Whitney, Ron 
Wiemer, Denise  
Wiggle, Jerry & Mitzi   
Williamson, Dayle 
Wilson, Judith  
Wilson, Mark & Kathryn 
Winquest, Mary  
Wolf, George 
Wright, Charles & Suzanne 
Wurst, Marvene  
Zabel, Dennis  
Zlotsky, Amy  

____________________ 
 
 
(continued from page 2) 

 
Fall Birdseed Sale to Include Garage Sale 

 

We’ll need donations of saleable household items (no clothing, 
please) such as small furniture, dishes, linens, toys, children’s 
and baby items, lamps, jewelry, silverware, camping and sports 
equipment, any of the usual “good stuff” you find at garage 
sales. In addition, homemade cake, pie, rolls, cupcakes, jellies, 
etc. are always the first to be sold. Please help by pricing all 
items before you bring them. We can alter prices, if needed, but 
won’t have the manpower or time to price everything. If you 
have tables you could loan us, call Arlys ahead of time. 
 
Along with items to sell, we need bodies to work both sales. Call 
or email Arlys to volunteer to work. When you pick up your 
birdseed, plan to help for an hour or two—but let us know, so 
we can have the needed numbers of people at all times. Come 
support the chapter September 23-24, 9:00 a.m. to 4:00 p.m. 
 
NOTE that items not sold will be donated to local charities unless 
you stop by during the last hour of the sale to pick them up. We 
have no space to store unsold items after 4:00 p.m. on Saturday. 
 
Thank you for your support of these two concurrent activities. 
They are a lot of work, but donations in several ways is what 
fuels our volunteer organization. 
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 This is the time of year when many people plan their year-end 
charitable giving or review their estate plans. We hope you will 
consider giving to the Wachiska Audubon Society Prairie 
Management Fund as you make your charitable giving decisions.  
Please use the Gift Pledge Form  on page 7 and envelope 
included with this newsletter. If you have questions about 
various ways to give, contact your attorney, your financial 
planner, or the Lincoln Community Foundation. Or you can 
contact the Wachiska Donor Development Committee Chair, 
Elizabeth Nelson, at 402-770-3485, enelson555@gmail.com. 
 
 

Save the date:  Lunch & Learn 
 
Please join us to learn more about Wachiska’s Prairie 
Preservation efforts and how your charitable gifts can help 
protect our endangered tallgrass prairies. 
 

Prairie Preservation Lunch & Learn 
 
Thursday, October 20, 2016, 11:30 a.m. – 1:30 p.m. 
Unitarian Church, 6300 A Street, Lincoln NE  
 
RSVP Required 
Please contact Linda Brown at lindar1brown@gmail.com 
Cell  402-318-1522   Home  402-489-2381 

 
 

Comments by Joel Sartore 
Internationally acclaimed photographer 

 

“I can't believe that Wachiska Audubon is located in 
my home town of Lincoln, Nebraska.” 
 

Besides doing a great 
job with conservation 
education here on a 
year-round basis, 
Wachiska is not afraid to 
do the right thing 
whenever it comes to 
the environment. If an 
issue needs attention, 
their membership is 
immediately informed 
and is highly motivated 
to fix the problem. 
 

Perhaps best of all, they literally maintain our natural heritage 
here on the Great Plains. They hold easements on or own and 
maintain many of the tallgrass prairie remnants we have left in 
Southeast Nebraska. 
 

So ask yourself this question to all of the above: If not Wachiska, 
then who? I encourage you to support this outstanding 
organization. 
        

Remember Wachiska’s Prairie Management 
Fund As You Plan Your Year-End or  

Estate Charitable Giving 
 
As of August 15, Wachiska Audubon Society’s Prairie 
Management Fundraising Campaign passed the $120,000 mark 
on our march toward our goal of raising $1 million. Our goal is to 
create an investment fund which would initially pay for a part-
time person to help with prairie preservation activities under the 
supervision of the conservation committee. With over 1,000 
acres under Wachiska’s protection or ownership, management 
of this land is a big job. When we reach $1 million, we will create 
an endowment to generate funds to meet our many prairie 
protection responsibilities.  
 
2016 is the first year of our three-year fundraising push. This 
year we are focused on getting gifts and pledges from our 
members. Next year we will begin applying for grants. It is 
important that we can demonstrate strong member support 
when we apply for grants. 
 
What is quite interesting is the diverse ways people are 
choosing to give: 

 Paul Johnsgard, and Tom Dickerson and Patty Shanahan 
gave generous cash gifts this spring.  

 Nancy Hinnah donated an appreciated IRA account (with 
transfer assistance from the Lincoln Community  

   Foundation).  

 Stephen Cooley and Lorraine Cooley, children of former 
Wachiska member Jimmie Cooley, each donated $5,000 
in memory of their mother who passed away in 2015.  

 During the Give to Lincoln Day event, Peg and Larry 
Fletcher donated $5,000 and Tim Knott donated $2,000, 
both directed toward the Prairie Management Fund.   

 Scott Johns and Elizabeth Nelson each signed up to make 
a regular monthly donation using credit cards through the 
Lincoln Community Foundation’s online giving portal. 

 Marilyn McNabb has made Wachiska the beneficiary of a 
mutual fund, so its value will come to Wachiska if not 
used in her lifetime.  

 
Marilyn recently wrote an article for this newsletter saying, “I 
hope you will consider dedicating part of your personal 
financial legacy toward securing Wachiska's prairie 
preservation efforts. Nebraska’s prairies are now, and in the 
future, valuable beyond price.” We hope many more of you 
agree with Marilyn. 
 
If you make a bequest to Wachiska, whether in your will or by 
naming Wachiska as beneficiary for an IRA, mutual fund, or 
other asset, we do have a Confidential Declaration of Intent 
document available. Completing this form makes Wachiska 
aware of your intentions, so we might thank you now and plan 
for how you would like your gift used. 
  

Joel Sartore 

mailto:lindar1brown@gmail.com
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Join now! Become a Friend  
of Wachiska Audubon Society! 

 
This local chapter membership provides you with voting 
privileges and access to all our events, programs, and 
committees, plus 100 percent of your membership donation 
goes directly to the Wachiska chapter. In addition, Friend 
members receive our monthly newsletter, The Babbling Brook, 
in their choice of print or electronic form. 

Friends of Wachiska (local membership) 
 
Name 
 
Address 
 
City                               County                        State        Zip 
 
Phone 
  
E-mail 
 
          $25 Individual/Friend  
          $35 Family Friend 
          $50 Black-capped Chickadee Friend 
          $100 Northern Cardinal Friend 
          $250 Western Meadowlark Friend 
          $500 Bald Eagle Friend 
          $1000 Peregrine Falcon Friend 
 
Select the level of support that is right for you and make your 
check payable to Wachiska Audubon Society. All funds  
remain with our local chapter and are tax deductible. Mail to: 
  
 Wachiska Audubon Society 
 Attention: Membership Committee 
 4547 Calvert St Ste 10 
 Lincoln NE  68506-5643 
 

         I prefer to receive my newsletter by email. 
 
Please note: If you are already a member of National Audubon 
Society (NAS) you automatically become a member of Wachiska, 
but not a Wachiska Friend member. Only Wachiska Friends 
receive the printed monthly newsletter each month. If you wish 
to join NAS or receive Audubon magazine, please contact 
National Audubon Society directly. 
 

 

American Goldfinch family 

Gift Pledge Form  
Return in the envelope included with this newsletter 

 

 
I am giving $____________ to the Wachiska Prairie 

Management Fund. My check is enclosed. 
 

Make your check payable to 
Wachiska Prairie Management Fund #710146.  

 

 Mail to Wachiska Audubon Society, 4547 Calvert Street,  
  Suite 10, Lincoln NE 68506  
 

or to Lincoln Community Foundation, 215 Centennial Mall 
South, Suite 100, Lincoln NE 68508 

 
I pledge to give $____________ per month/quarter/year 

for the next three years.* 

I pledge a bequest from my estate.* This is easy to arrange, 
will not alter your current financial situation, and can be 
changed at any time. 

*If you select one of the Pledge options, we will contact you to 
arrange the details. 

 
Name_____________________________________________ 
  
Phone____________________________________________  
 
Email_____________________________________________ 
 
Your gift is tax deductible and you will receive a letter confirming 
your gift. Wachiska Audubon Society was chartered in 1973 as an 
independent chapter of the National Audubon Society. Wachiska 
is a qualified 501(c)(3) Charitable Organization, TIN 51-0229888.  

 

 

 

Don’t Forget Now! Birdseed & Garage Sales 
 
Once again, remember Wachiska’s combined birdseed sale and 
garage sale September 23-24. Birdseed order form is on page 5. 
Orders must be returned to the Wachiska office no later than 
September 8. Contact the office to volunteer to help with these 
activities. Call Elizabeth Nelson at 402-770-3485 to arrange drop 
off of sale items. Consider donating baked goods. We need 
tables if you can loan us some. Please help in some way. Thanks. 
 

Friend Members Get The Babbling Brook 
Mailed Every Month! 

 
Wachiska’s monthly newsletter, The Babbling Brook, is available 
on our website the first day of each month. National Audubon 
members receive a mailed copy three times a year. If you are a 
Friend of Wachiska (a separate membership category) you will 
receive The Babbling Brook in your mailbox (either hard copy or 
electronic) every month and you are supporting Wachiska’s 
education, outreach, and conservation programs. If you are not 
already a Friend of Wachiska, we encourage you to use the 
membership form to the right and become a Friend today!  All 
funds from Friend category remain with the local chapter for 
conservation work in Southeast Nebraska. 
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Wachiska Audubon Society 
4547 Calvert St  Ste 10 
Lincoln NE  68506-5643 
402-486-4846 
Office@WachiskaAudubon.org 
www.WachiskaAudubon.org 

 

The Babbling Brook (ISSN #1068-2104) is published monthly by Wachiska Audubon Society. 
The known office of publication is 4547 Calvert St Ste 10, Lincoln NE  68506-5643. 
Periodical postage paid at Lincoln, Nebraska. 
 

Send address changes to The Babbling Brook 
Wachiska Audubon Society, 4547 Calvert St Ste 10 

Lincoln NE  68506-5643 

The Babbling Brook is printed on recycled and recyclable paper. 

 
WACHISKA AUDUBON LEADERS - 2016 

 
OFFICERS 
President ........................................................................ *Jessi Umberger (Otoe) .............. 402-580-3057 
Vice President ................................................................ *Gary Fehr ................................... 402-570-4382 
Recording Secretary ...................................................... *Rachel Simpson ......................... 402-742-7991  
Treasurer (acting) .......................................................... *Arnold Mendenhall (Hickman) . 402-525-4884 
Immediate Past President ............................................ *Elizabeth Nelson ......................   402-770-3485 

 
STANDING COMMITTEES/POSITIONS 
Director at Large ............................................................ *Richard Peterson ....................... 402-489-2996 
Director at Large ............................................................ *Roxanne Smith .......................... 402-477-1319 
Director at Large ............................................................ *vacant ...............................................................  
Conservation.................................................................. *Stu Luttich (Geneva) .................. 402-759-3597 
Education ....................................................................... Sue Kohles (Palmyra) .................. 402-780-5558 

                                     *Tim Knott ................................... 402-483-5656 
Field Trips ...................................................................... John Carlini .................................. 402-475-7275 
 *Ken Reitan ................................. 402-423-3540 
Hospitality ...................................................................... Cheryl Moncure ........................... 402-488-0036 
Legislation ...................................................................... Bruce Kennedy (Malcolm) .......... 402-796-2114 
 *Sam Truax .................................. 402-325-9012 
Membership .................................................................. Joyce Vannier .............................. 402-570-8469 

*Lana Novak ................................ 402-475-8693 
Monthly Programs/General Meetings .......................... Arlys Reitan .............. WAS office 402-486-4846 
Newsletter Editor .......................................................... Arlys Reitan .............. WAS office 402-486-4846 
Population/Environment .............................................. *Colleen Babcock ........................ 308-850-0445 
Publicity/Public Relations.............................................. Jeanne Kern ................................. 402-423-0428 

*Denotes Board member 
 
OTHER ASSOCIATES 
Bird Questions ............................................................... Kevin Poague ............................... 402-797-2301 
Facebook Coordinator ................................................... Benjamin Vogt ............................. 402-499-5851 
NAS Regional Board Member ....................................... Michele Crist (Boise, ID) .............. 208-863-1918 
Newsletter Layout ......................................................... Linda Sullivan ............................... 402-580-8515 
Raptor Recovery ............................................................ Betsy Finch (Elmwood) ............... 402-994-2009 
Executive Director Audubon Nebraska......................... Marian Langan............................. 402-797-2301 
Spring Creek Prairie Audubon Center Director ............ Glynnis Collins ............................. 402-797-2301 
Webmaster .................................................................... Dan Staehr ................................... 402-440-5869 

A Gift to the Future 
 
A bequest to Wachiska Audubon Society 
is a gift to future generations enabling 
our natural heritage to continue. For 
wills, trusts, and gifts, our legal name is 
Wachiska Audubon Society. Our Federal 
Tax ID number is 51-0229888. 

 

Wachiska Audubon Society’s 
financial records are available 
for examination in the office. 

NEBirds Website 
 

Check out the email discussion  at 
http://groups.yahoo.com/group/
NEBirds to learn of the latest 
sightings and interesting tales of 
Nebraska’s most avid birders and 
those interested in Nebraska birds 
and their ecology. Posts change 
daily—and even more often when 
excitement arises. Offerings of 
recent sightings, questions, and 
new photos are all welcome. 

Time to Order 2017 Audubon Calendars 
 
Visit our website at www.wachiskaaudubon.org for 
different types and prices of Audubon calendars and the 
option to order online or print the form for mailing back 
to the office by September 15. Prices are about the 
same as last year. We hope to sell 25 again. Call Arlys 
with questions. These make beautiful gifts. 
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